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Lewtrenchard WI May Report 
 

Barbara welcomed 17 members to this 
normal & annual meeƟng. Barbara 
also  extended a warm welcome to Sarah 
Adkins, our new a dual member. 
 

As always, we started off by singing Jerusalem 
 

Barbara reported that Mary Rolfe very sadly 
passed away. Mary joined us in 1987, joined 
the commiƩee in 1988, was secretary from 
1993-1996, she loved the federaƟon quizzes 
and playing SkiƩles at the Blue Lion, she was 
a much-loved member and we will miss her. 
 

Our May meeƟng was in 2 halves, first the normal meeƟng, second the annual 
meeƟng where we elected the commiƩee and our president. 
 

VE day celebraƟons were brilliant, our poppy curtain was 
beauƟful for all to see at the Lewdown memorial and 
Stowford Hall, members are encouraged to make poppies 
all year round for an even grander display later this year 
The June OuƟng will see us visit the Cinnamon Trust - they 
do such amazing work. Our Rampsonwillis project is a 
delight, many families have been having picnics at our 
table and using the space for recreaƟon. 
Margaret Perkin, our oldest member celebrated her 90th 
birthday in style. 
We were sorry to see some members leave due to work 
pressure, but very happy to welcome a new full Ɵme and 
a new dual member. 

We have an exciƟng diary for 2025/26. Do pop in if you want to know more. 
We then moved swiŌly on to part two, the annual meeƟng. Very happy to announce 
that the commiƩee remains as is and that Barbara was re-elected president for 
another year, well done Barbara, you do a fine job and everyone is looking forward to 
the coming year. 
 

Date and venue for next mee ng: Monday June 9 - Day Out to the Cinnamon Trust 
(no mee ng in the evening). 
 

Dates for your diary: 
19th Coffee morning at Alder Vineyard contact Mary E/Lynn 
23rd Walk contact Mary E/Lynn 
No Food CraŌ & Skills during the summer months, recommences September 


